
Report from SCAPECA , the NUF collaboration group on penile cancer 2015 

Following the NUF 2013 in Sandefjord, the five national urological associations appointed two 

members from Norway, Sweden, Finland & Denmark and one member from Iceland to participate 

in the NUF collaboration group on penile cancer. The group has had two meetings in Copenhagen, 

and activities will continue at our next meeting during NUF Malmø 2015 and at a planned meeting 

in Helsinki in the autumn of 2015. A descriptive letter to the editor on the current penile cancer 

service in the five nordic countries has been published in Scandinavian Journal of Urology. 

Collaboration initiatives are taking form with British and Dutch colleagues and fruitful discussions 

and exchange of experiences are taking place. So far, I think it is fair to say that the group is a truly 

meaningful forum and it has the potential to increase its importance and impact in the future. 

Jakob Kristian Jakobsen, Chairman  


